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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 14th NOVEMBER 2005

QUESTION NO. 15
Question:
Councillor Derek Keating
“To ask the Manager to report on details available to date on damages caused in South Dublin on an area by area basis, including costs involved, during this year's Halloween.”
Reply:

This information is being compiled at present by the Parks Department and will not be available for a few weeks.  The information can then be distributed to all Councillors.

In the Councillor’s own area of Lucan, there are reports that a football pitch at Airlie Heights was badly damaged by a stolen car and there were other incidents of a minor nature in the greater Lucan area.

The number of bonfires lit this Halloween seems to be down on last year which could be accounted for by the bad weather and the timing of the schools mid-term breaks which were after Halloween this year instead of before Halloween as was the case last year.  Also old tyres and timber pallets did not seem to be readily available as material for bonfires this Halloween.
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